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We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   
through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  
by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 

You must be prepared, for at an hour you do not expect, the Son of Man will come.You must be prepared, for at an hour you do not expect, the Son of Man will come.You must be prepared, for at an hour you do not expect, the Son of Man will come.You must be prepared, for at an hour you do not expect, the Son of Man will come.    

Sign-ups begin this weekend 
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St. John Neumann Parish                                                    

44800 Warren Road                                                                      
Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986  

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   

Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       
Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Sabrina Queen,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                                                                 

Chris Leach, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 
Joe Camill 455-1079 

Chris Galante 667-5127 

Marshall Grazioli , Christian Service Representative 981-6778 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Eleanor Hoag                                                        586-822-6839 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Stella Krupansky 453-3059 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

John Neault. Senior Representative 737-9953 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Nate Svoboda                                natesvoboda@gmail.com 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday, Tuesday & Friday   9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30                                                
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINES 

If you have an article you would like in the bulletin, please  
submit it to Liz at lhorka@stjohnneumann.us or drop off in 
the Parish office. All articles must be submitted at least 10 
days prior to the date of the publication. Every attempt will 
be made to honor all requests; however, the paper is now 
smaller in size so there could occasionally be a space issue.  

If you have any questions, please contact the front office. 

On-line giving is now available.   
Visit our website  or contact          

Jan Jacobs, Bookkeeper                                                                                
janjacobs@wideopenwest.com     

for more information 

Due to vacations the financial 
report will be updated next 

weekend 
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IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 
Hello all! 

The theme of vigilance propagates itself throughout the readings this weekend.  In the first reading we have the     
vigilance of the people of Israel waiting on the Passover, in the second reading we are touched by the vigilance of Abraham, 
and in the gospel we are told to wait with vigilance for the coming of Christ. 

 
What does it mean to wait with vigilance? 
 
Let us think about ourselves and who we are.  Are we not a society of “planners”?  We plan for everything—

vacations, our retirement, how we are going to buy a house…  When we were kids didn’t we plan what we would do with our 
lives, and we tend to take every precaution to make sure it happens, don’t we?  The question that is brought to us today in our 
readings is are we vigilant about Christ, and more directly, are we vigilant in waiting for him to come again? 

 
How do we show our vigilance?  Abraham is one model of this vigilance for us.  Throughout the reading in Hebrews 

we are told of Abraham’s vigilance by the display of his faith in God.  He was one who did whatever God asked of him, to the 
point of almost killing his own son.  He understood that following God and His will was the only way to live life.  His faith went 
beyond believing, it also was displayed in action, an action that God asks of us as well. 

 
At the end of the Gospel, Christ tells us that to whom much is given more will be expected. 
 
We have no idea when Christ will come again, he tells us it will be like a thief in the night, but we need to be ready for 

his coming at all times.  Being ready does not mean sitting back and waiting with faith while doing nothing.  Christ tells us 
clearly ‘to those whom much is given much is expected.’  That statement is very profound! 

 
We who know Christ and wait on him are being held to a higher level of accountability where He is concerned.  As a 

catholic community we believe we have the fullness of the truth of God.  Does that mean that other faiths do not have any of 
the truth, such as a protestant faith, the Jewish faith, Muslim, Buddhist, etc?  No it does not.   We believe they have elements 
of the truth, but not in totality. 

 
If we truly have the fullness of the knowledge, than we should know better about how to act and behave.  What do I 

mean by this?  Because we “know the truth” we will be held to a higher level of accountability in the eyes of God. 
 

 I liken this to those of you parents with two children. One child is very mature and understands right from wrong very 
clearly, etc.  The other child does not have as clear of an idea about the difference.  Now if the two of them do the same thing 
wrong, you are probably going to look at the one who “knows better” and possibly be more disappointed in that child and 
hold them to a higher punishment because you know that the more mature child should know better than the other.  The 
same thing applies to us in the eyes of God.  If we know the fullness of the truth, more will be expected of us in our lives.  So 
in waiting for Christ to come, if we simply sit back, do nothing but wait, we are not living the life Christ expects of us or any of 
His people. 

 
To wait with vigilance is to wait while living the mission of Christ, the mission of  getting out and loving his people.  

We need to help others around us, show them care and love.  We need to be respectful to the people in our lives, meaning our 
parents, our brothers and sisters, our friends and our children.  We need to give to our community, such as here in our own 
parish, volunteering my service.  If we do not do these things we are not preparing for Christ when he arrives.  If we are not 
living a Christian life than we are the ones who fall asleep when Christ comes in the night.  It is only in living the Christian life, 
the life God has shown us, that we will be awake and ready when Christ comes. 

 
Our vigilance is shown in our actions, founded in living a life of love, care and concern for others.  Again, To those 

who are given much, much will be expected! 
 
Peace 
Fr Ron Richards 



Cucchi’s 

Corner                                                                  
rick@stjohnneumann.net 
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This weekend at the Preparation of the gifts we are singing my 
favorite hymn- or at least one of my          favorites! …You are 
Mine by David Haas. No matter where you go, when you hear a 
Catholic parish sing this hymn-without fail they belt this one out.  I 
guess it is because the words are so meaningful and the melody is 
so nice & easy to sing. Here is some information about David Hass 
off the GIA publishers website: 
 

David Haas resides in Eagan, Minnesota, where he is direc-
tor of The Emmaus Center for Music, Prayer and Ministry and 
serves as campus minister / artist-in-residence at Benilde-St. 
Margaret’s High School in St. Louis Park, Minnesota, where 
he also teaches in the theology and music departments. 
Highly regarded as one of the preeminent liturgical music 
composers in the English-speaking world, he has produced 
more than 45 collections of original music. His liturgical works 
are sung and prayed throughout the world and appear in 
hymnals of many Christian denominations and in many lan-
guages.  
 
A native of Bridgeport, Michigan, and the Diocese of 
Saginaw, Michigan, David is a 1975 graduate of Bridgeport 
High School and studied vocal music performance, piano, 
and conducting at Central Michigan University. He completed 
his studies in music performance, liturgy, and theology at the 
University of St. Thomas in St. Paul. Presently an active 
member of St. Cecilia Church in St. Paul, he formerly served 
as director of music and liturgy at Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Church in Ankeny, Iowa and The Church of St. Thomas Aqui-
nas in St. Paul Park, Minnesota as well as being composer-in
-residence at St. Thomas the Apostle Church in Minneapolis. 
From 19in-residence at the St. Paul Seminary School of Divin-
ity in St. Paul, during which time he was very active internation-
ally in writing, composing, and presenting workshops and semi-
nars on the implementation of the Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Adults. During these years, David was part of what is com-
monly referred to as the “Minnesota School” in collaboration 
with two of his colleagues, Michael Joncas and Marty Haugen, 
in producing some of the most popular and effective music for 
the Church’s worship that has appeared in the days following 
the Second Vatican Council.  85-1988 he was an adjunct in-
structor and composer- in-residence at the St. Paul Seminary 
School of Divinity in St. Paul, during which time he was very 
active internationally in writing, composing, and presenting 
workshops and seminars on the implementation of the Rite of 
Christian Initiation of Adults. During these years, David was 
part of what is commonly referred to as the “Minnesota School” 
in collaboration with two of his colleagues, Michael Joncas and 
Marty Haugen, in producing some of the most popular and ef-
fective music for the Church’s worship that has appeared in the 
days following the Second Vatican Council.   

You Are Mine  

 

WIDOWED?   SEPARATED?   DIVORCED? 
 

“BEGINNING EXPERIENCE” is a healing weekend for 
those who find themselves alone.  The program helps 
grieving, single again persons emerge from the             
darkness of grief into the light of a new beginning, 
and move into the future with renewed hope.  It’s a 
weekend away for a lifetime of change. 
 
 “BEGINNING EXPERIENCE” was founded by a            
Catholic nun and rooted in the Christian tradition .  
www.beginningexperience.org 
 
A “BEGINNING EXPERIENCE” weekend will be held on 
September 13, 14 & 15, 2013. 
 
For more information call: 
 
Peggy (248) 299-5503 
 
Ralph (586) 722-3011 
 
Bob (586) 248-1643 
 
Ilene (586) 747-0223 

WIDOWED LADIES BREAKFAST IN 

NORTHVILLE 

1
st

 AND 3
rd

 MONDAYS AT 9:30 A.M. 

 

Come and enjoy good food, good 
conversation, and meet new friends 
on the first and third Monday of every 
month: August 5th and 19th at           
Connor’s Restaurant, 15356 Five Mile 
Road at Haggerty Road in Northville 
Twp.  To reserve your seat please 
call Carol at 313-562-3080 at least 
one day prior.  No walk-ins 
please.  Sponsored by Widowed 
Friends, a “peer” support group in the 
Archdiocese of Detroit.  For further 
information please visit our website at 
www.widowedfriends.org or email us 
at widowedfriendsaod@gmail.com  



What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an opportunity to 
talk about your loss, to  express your grief, ask                 
questions, and support through your grieving  process. 
It is for people who have lost someone  in their lives.  All 
are  welcome regardless of church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                                       
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call              
Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please call 
Cindy Pronze at  734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,   please call 
Regina Adams for an appointment at  313-268-6951.         
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FOR WIDOWED MEN AND WOMEN                                                                                               
 DINNER, SUPPORT, CARDS & GAMES IN LIVONIA 

  

 BUFFET DINNER 

All widowed men and women are invited to attend a buffet dinner on Thursday, August 22 at 6:00 p.m., 
(doors open 5:30 p.m.) at the Red Olive Banquet Center, 1059 W. Ann Arbor Road  (1/2 mile East of     
Sheldon).  Dinner is $20, pay at the door.  Cash bar available.  Following dinner we will play games 
(charades, Pictionary, karaoke, etc).  RSVP by August 8th to Gerry at 734-259-5024. No walk-ins please.  

 MASS & BRUNCH, OUR LADY OF GOOD COUNCIL, PLYMOUTH TWP. 

WIDOWED FRIENDS invites all widowed to celebrate the 10:00am Mass at Our Lady of Good Council in 
Plymouth on Sunday, August 25, 2013. After Mass we will enjoy a great Brunch Buffet at the Fox Hills 
Country Club located at 8768 N. Territorial in Plymouth Twp. Cost is $24.00 which includes tax and tip, pay 
at the event. RSVP is a must by August 12. Call Gerry at 734-259-5024. 

These events are sponsored by WIDOWED FRIENDS, a ‘peer’ support group in the           Archdiocese of 
Detroit. For more information about Widowed Friends, visit our website www.widowedfriendsaod.org. 

 

The Sermon on the Mount 

After the call of the            
disciples, Matthew has     
Jesus climbing the top of a 
mountain, sitting down and 
teaching.  The words Jesus 
speaks are what we now call 
the Sermon on the Mount.  It 
is the most analyzed, most 
contested and most          
influential moral and        
religious discourse in      
human history.  It is on the 

mountain that Matthew has gathered the       
teaching of Jesus together in words which have 

reverberated through the centuries. 

Come and listen and share anew the              
living Word of the Sermon with your spouse, 

friends and neighbors. 

 

Please register through the Parish Office.  There is 
a $25.00 tuition for these sessions.  Scholarships 

are available.  

 

Wednesdays 

September 11 - October 9, 2013 

7:00 - 8:30 p.m. 

  

Mary Joel Zobro, RSM 

20th Annual Benefit on the Bay 
Support the Capuchin Soup Kitchen and attend Benefit on the Bay, Friday, August 23, 5:30 PM, at 
MacRay Harbor on Lake St. Clair. Music by John Dickson and the C-Notes, The Key Suspects, 
and special musical guest, the Capuchin Soup Kitchen Choir. 100% of the proceeds will benefit the 
Capuchin Soup Kitchen. Tickets may be purchased online for $65 each and includes complimentary 
raffle ticket, appetizers, dinner, wine/beer, and dessert. Call 313-579-2100 ex. 153 
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    CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    GGGGENEENEENEENE                gkijek@stjohnneumann.us 

WWWWHEREHEREHEREHERE    DIDDIDDIDDID    YOUYOUYOUYOU    SHARESHARESHARESHARE    YOURYOURYOURYOUR    FFFFAITHAITHAITHAITH    THISTHISTHISTHIS    WEEKWEEKWEEKWEEK????    

FA I T H  W O R K S        Gene Kijek 

Are you anxious about the fall? How 

does that anticipation change your out-

look on the summer? 

 Seasons change. And our plans 

try to anticipate that change. Parents buy school 

clothes and supplies for the coming year. Children 

dread the loss of vacation time. Business people make 

plans for the year end holidays. Farmers look forward 

to the fall harvest. We all look ahead, to plan, antici-

pate. It's part of our culture and our being. 

 The theme of the end times might seem out of 

place in the lazy days of summer. As church people, 

we have this theme preached to us in late November 

and early December, when we celebrate Christ the 

King and the first Sundays in Advent. Nonetheless, to-

day’s gospel shakes us out of our doldrums, like the 
little voice in our heads that remind us fall is coming. 

Just as we anticipate the autumn, we anticipate the 

coming of the Lord!  

 Christ calls us to anticipate his return. Jesus 

gives us two traditional images for action: girded loins 

and lamps lit. Girded loins prepared one for running. 
Lamps lit referred to movement at night. Taken to-

gether, the images painted quick, nighttime travel. In 

For Luke, the night referred to the trials (the dark 

times) before the Final Judgment. In other words, the 

Christian community should be prepared for fast ac-

tion, in spite of persecution. 

 While we might not have fervor the early 

Christians had, we are to still look forward to his arri-

val. At the end of the world, Jesus will return to judge 

everyone according to their actions and their faith. 

Then, good will definitely triumph over evil. Until that 

time, we represent Christ to others by our actions and 

our faith. Our example, then becomes part of our an-

ticipation. 

 Why study the coming of the Lord now? Actu-

ally, we celebrate the his return every time we break 

bread with him in the Eucharist. We taste him now. 

But we will realize him in his fullness at the end of 

time. So, in the Eucharist, we have a "partially realized 

eschatology." (theology of the end of time) 

 Have you ever reflected on Second Coming? 

What insights have you had? How does the belief in 

the Second Coming change your outlook on the fu-

ture? Your actions today? 

 

Check out  

    

http:www.vibrantfaithathome.org/http:www.vibrantfaithathome.org/http:www.vibrantfaithathome.org/http:www.vibrantfaithathome.org/    

Vibrant Faith @ Home supports families who are inten-
tional about their faith and religious practice as they 
raise the next generation of committed Christians. We 
seek to equip and empower households to:  

TALK with each other about their faith  

PRAY together in ways that are comfortable and comforting 

RITUALIZE their important moments  

REACH OUT in service and support of others.  

The resources on Vibrant Faith @ Home are free, but 
you must register and login to download the activities. 
More than 60 faith activities are published each season - 

 

Do you know someone  

who has never been baptized?  

who has talked about becoming a Catholic? 

who hasn’t completed                                                 
the Sacraments of Initiation? 

who wants to be updated in the Catholic Faith? 
 

Then invite that person to contact me! 

We are forming a group  

for the ADULT FAITH INQUIRY, 

to begin on Wednesday, September 11. 
 

Lay Catholics make up 99% of the church.  

Our witness to the role of Jesus in our life  

affects others greater than any Papal declaration  

or slick marketing campaign. 
 

Invite someone to come to know Jesus                                 
in the Catholic community of faith.      
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Volleyball Coach Needed! 

 

St. John Neumann CYO     
volleyball has an  opening for 
a 5th/6th grade girls           
volleyball coach for the      
upcoming fall season.        
Anyone 21 years of age and 
with some coaching experi-

ence or knowledge of the game, are wel-
come to apply. Season begins early August 
and runs through mid October. To apply or 
for more info contact Athletic Director Walt 
Marek at 734 455-5910  ext 31. 

 

Queen’s Quotes from                                               

Religious Formation 

By: Sabrina Queen at 
squeen@stjohnneumann.us 

Greetings and Salutations, 

I would like to begin today with a prayer for our military.  I have been asked by many families and 

friends to pray for loved ones who will be deployed to different parts of the world in the coming 

weeks.  Please find a moment this week to pray for all the courageous men and women that honor 

and protect the red, white, and blue.   

Almighty God, we stand before you, asking your divine mercy and protection to envelop with your invincible armor, our loved 
ones in all branches of the service.  Give them courage and strength against all enemies, both spiritual and physical, and hasten 

their safe journey back to their homes and families.  Amen.  

In today’s Gospel we hear Jesus tell us to Be Prepared!  If your family were taking a trip, what    

preparations would you need to make to protect the things in your home in your absence?  Now, 

think about this…If Jesus broke into your life today, what would he find?  Stay awake, Be ready!  For 

you do not know the hour that the Lord is coming.  Stay Awake, Be Ready! The Lord is coming soon.  

Alleluia, Alleluia, the Lord is coming soon!  

The commercials say “It’s the most wonderful time of the year” so on that note it is our standard 

time to send a request out to the Parish to ask for volunteers, i.e., Catechists and Assistant           

Catechists.  We have a number of returning Catechists but still need YOU!  Please pray on this and     

if there is a stirring in your heart please call me in the Formation office at 734.455.5986. 

We are also in need of someone who may be able to help us on the Faith Unwrapped design team.  

We are looking for a writer for grades first through third.  If you would like to share your               

experience and love for young children perhaps helping us lesson plan is for you.  Please call the     

office if you are interested.         

Have a great week everyone and remember when in doubt…pray ahead! 

Peace,  

Sabrina Queen 

Four million Americans are afflicted with                   
Alzheimer’s  Disease.   Do you have a parent, 

spouse, or loved one affected by this dreaded         
disease? Need facts or an understanding ear to       

listen?   Facilitator Rosemarie Shim, social worker 
and parishioner, has 14 years  experience working 

with Alzheimer patients and their families.  The      
Alzheimer’s Support group meets the third          

Thursday of each month at 7:30pm.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to  call  
Rosemarie at   734-981-0556.   
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”    

YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY WITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITH            CCCCCCCCCCCCHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRIS            LLLLLLLLLLLLEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACH            

 

 
Why volunteer with Middle School Youth Ministry? 
 

There is not a shortage of activities for our young people to get involved in. We live in a community that is 
blessed to have an active school district, a wonderful parks program, numerous athletic leagues, scouting 
organizations, community service groups and civic organizations. This means that there is not a shortage of 
opportunities to make a difference in the lives of young people. Volunteering with Youth Ministry is a 
unique way to do this! 
 

We all know that there are fewer and fewer places of unconditional acceptance in our world, and ensuring 
that St. John Neumann remains one of those places for our young people is the task of ALL OF US-- but 
youth ministry volunteers take special charge of this task. They drive, they cook, they plan activities, they 
facilitate meetings, but most of all they build relationships. These relationships are the foundation upon 
which they share their faith and introduce young people to Jesus Christ and His Church. 
 

This month I have been recruiting a Middle School Youth Group Adult Team—a mix of diverse individuals 
who will support one another and unite their talents in service to our middle school students. A handful of 
volunteers have already stepped forward and I am really excited to witness alongside them! The ideal team 
size would be 7-8 volunteers, and I am looking for a few more (volunteers must be at least 16)! If this is 
something you are interested in learning more about, please contact me. I will invite all interested             
volunteers together at the end of the month to discuss the program and brainstorm a way forward, no       
commitments need be made before that meeting. 
 

Please spend some time in prayer as you consider becoming a Youth Ministry volunteer. Together we      
have    a lot to offer our young people, and TOGETHER we will ensure that our parish remains a place of                
unconditional acceptance where they can fall in love with Jesus Christ and His Church. I look forward to 
hearing from some of you! God bless us all! 
 

Chris Leach 
(734) 455-5910 x 20 
cleach@stjohnneumann.us 

NEUMANN’S NEEDLERS 

Summertime is a great time to relax and do some knitting or crocheting. We can 

help if you are just beginning/  We’re making hats, scarves, shawls, lap blankets and 

baby blankets to donate.  Our next gatherings are August 13 and August 27, 2013, 

7:30-9PM.   Men and women, young and old, beginners and advanced are all wel-

come.  Questions? 

Contact Bev Polcyn, bevpolcyn@hotmail.com or 734-740-3701. 
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Please join us at our Annual Picnic! 

 

The PIME Missionaries invite you to join us in “the  
garden”  

at our Regional Headquarters in Detroit 

for our Annual Picnic 

 

Wednesday, August 14 

6:00 to 9:00 pm 

17330 Quincy Street 

Detroit, MI 48221 

 

Please bring your family and friends for a fun evening 
of live music, refreshments, and fellowship. 

Enjoy food and drinks provided by National Coney  
Island and Absopure. 

 

Secure parking will be available at nearby Gesu 
Church. 

 

All are welcome! Please let us know you will be joining 
us  

by calling (313)342-4066 or visiting our Facebook 
page.  

We look forward to seeing you! 

Women’s Regional Catholic Bible Study: Come and fellowship with women from a wide 
number of parishes as we participate in Catholic Scripture Study International.  This year we 
will be studying the book of Hebrews and the book of James.  Our DVD lecturers for the study 
will be Fr. Mitch Pacwa and Jeff Cavins.  We meet from mid Sept. to mid May, 10:00AM to 
12:00 PM on Thursday mornings at St. John Neumann parish, 44800 Warren Rd. Canton.  The 
cost for the year is $70.00, increasing to $75.00 if registering after Sept. 1st.  Childcare is            
available for children age 6 and under.  Children’s registration is limited. For more information 
call Sue Middlemis 248-344-0246 or email wcbs.css@hotmail.com. 

Wine Tasting and Silent Auction 

Save the Date – Friday, September 27, 2013 

The Resurrection Parish Wine Tasting and Silent Auction will 
on Friday, September 27, 2013 at St. John Neumann Parish! 
Put the Wine Tasting on your calendar so you won’t miss a fun
-filled evening of fellowship, wine tasting and the chance to 
bid on some awesome auction items. 

 All proceeds from ticket sales and the Silent Auction are used 
to support the operations of the LaMora Medical Clinic in El 
Salvador.  

Tickets are available at local-
wineevents.com 

The LaMora Clinic Committee 

Save the date for Gabriel Richard High School 
Founders Day and Alumni Weekend 

*Fri., Sept. 13—Home Football Game at 7pm 

Sat. Sept. 14—Founders Day Golf Outing 

Sat. Sept. 14 Evening– Vegas Dinner & Live Band 

Sun., Sept. 15 11:00am -  Alumni Mass at St. Cyprian 

 

Find us on Facebook and our website 

 

Come and join us at this GR-eat event! 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS    

Monday, August 12 Tuesday, August 13 Wednesday, August 14  

Deuteronomy 10:12-22 Deuteronomy 31:1-8            Deuteronomy 34:1-12                                        

Matthew 17:22-27 Matthew 18:1-5,10,12-14 Matthew 18:15-20 

       

        

Thursday, August 15 Friday, August 16 Saturday, August 17                

Assumption of Mary Joshua 24:1-13  Joshua 24:14-29 

Revelation 11:19a;12:1-6a, Matthew 19:3-12  Matthew 19:13-15          

10ab;1                       

Corinthians 15:20-27 

Luke 1:39-56 

     

TWENTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Sunday, August 18, 2013  

Jeremiah 38:4-6, 8-10     Hebrews 12:1-4           Luke 12:49-53 

     

Monday, August 12, 9:00a.m.    

Mary Jane Durkee (Dolores Kuhn) 

Tuesday, August 13,  9:00 a.m.                                                   

James Andrews   (Family) 

Patrick Andrews (Family) 

Gerard & Laura Kullman (Family) 

Friday, August 16 

Gustavo Cardona (Family) 

David Digasbarro  (Wife & Family) 

Natalie Salazar (Family) 

Int. of Sumor & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Margaret Spas (Family) 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Saturday, August 17, 4:30p.m. 

Ken Birecki (Kathleen Reidy) 

Michael Hourigan (Ollene Daly) 

Peter & Stella Jaros (Jaros Family) 

Int. Barbara & Vern Lovrensky (James & Rose Gale)  

Genevieve Smolarek (Young at Heart) 

Stella Storc (Glenn & Diane Bailes) 

Special Intention (Family) 

Sunday, August 18 

8:30a.m. 

Joseph Gillis (Family) 

Int. of Larry Haske (Fami;y) 

Walter Saliba –14th Anniv.   (Carrie Saliba) 

Helen Serwonski (Family) 

10:30 a.m. 

Elena & Pasquale Adamantino (Domenica Perri Family) 

Frank Bellino (Mary Bellino) 

Alphonse Gurczynski  (SJN Parish Family) 

Rocco Minnini  (Mary Bellino) 

12:30 p.m. 

Int. Carole Montilla Agoncillo  (Rene Montilla) 

George Doyle  (The Bocketti’s) 

Stanley Majka ( Family) 

Int.  Luz Montilla  ( Family) 

Suzanne Ray (Johanne Hepp) 

 

 

    

Sunday, August 11 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30 

Monday, August 12 

9:00am  Liturgy 

6:30pm  Square Dancing 

Tuesday, August 13 

9:00am  Liturgy 

Wednesday, August 14 

6:30pm  Rosary/Novena 

7:00 pm   OA 

7:00 pm   FA 

8:00 pm  AA 

Thursday, August 15 

7:30pm   Women’s AA 

Friday, August 16 

8:15am  Stations of the Cross 

9:00am  Liturgy 

Saturday, August 17 

DIRECTORY SIGN-UPS BEGIN 

4:30pm  Liturgy 

Sunday, August 18 

DIRECTORY SIGN-UPS  

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30 

 

 NEW DAILY MASS SCHEDULE                                          
St. John Neumann                                                                         
Monday, Tuesday and Friday 9:00 AM                                  
Friday—Adoration  9:30AM-6:30PM 

St. Thomas a’Becket                                                                      
Tuesday    7:00PM                         
Wednesday and Thursday  9:00AM                        
Wednesday—Adoration             1 0:00AM-5:00PM 

Resurrection                                                                              
Tuesday and Friday  8:30AM                             
Thursday—Adoration  2:00PM-6:30PM 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 

 
 
 
August 12  Corinne Groendal (1982) 
  James McMullen (1995) 
  Arthur Nidzgorski (2009) 
  Howard Vincent (2011) 
      
  
August 13  Elizabeth Pacosz (1992) 
  James Andrews (2005) 
      
   
August 14  Robert Darr, Jr.  (1992) 
  Celestine Dix (1993) 
  James Milewski (2000) 
      
   
August 15  Diana Keiffer (1997) 
  Mary Borota (2004) 
  
     
August 16  Carolyn Cohen  (1987) 
  Lorraine Kujawa  (1997) 
  Andrew Walsh  (2002) 
  
August 17  Christopher Wenderski (1987) 
  Anne Brock (2008) 
   
   
August 18  Edward J. Bednarczyk  (1997) 
  
   

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

*Susan Aho 
*Richard Bargowski 
Jennifer Bargowski-VanHorn 
Tommy Bohn 
*Rick Cigile 
Angela Colon 
*Sonia Culver 
Ginny Cummins 
*Mario David 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
*Donald Dennington 
*Pat Dennington 
Urbano Domingo 
*Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
Rebecca Horton 
*Dawn Johnson 
*Brittany Kipfmiller 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
*Ellen Lindner 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
*Liz Lopez 
Frank Luedtke 
Norm Mientkiewicz   
Lindsay Miller 
*Dennis Mullally 

*Jill Murinas 
Mary Murray 
*Robert Naumoff 
*John Neault 
Dan O’Brien 
Justin Paffenroth 
*John Predmesky 
William Premin 
Dan Prichard 
*Holly Ranta 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
*Marti Ruedger 
Kay Ruth 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
*Pat Shankie 
Lillianna Shull 
Walter Skynar 
Beverly Smith 
*Patricia Solodon 
*Monteen Stafiej 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
*Peter Young 
Hilde Zajac 
*Ron Ziemba 
*Charlotte Zub 
 
*Indicates parishioner 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

Capt. David Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A1C  Paige C. Bauer 

Sgt. David Beattie 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Drew Butler 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Ens. Matthew English 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Capt. Justin Foley 

Sgt. Forney 

Cpl  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Capt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Pvt. Justin Ambrose Mabe 

SN Shaun Marx 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

1st Lt. Christopher Rothwell 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

SPC Matthew Spear 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

SPC Shaun G. Towler 

SPC John Edward Watkins 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday Mass or know of someone who is?   

At this time, we are also looking for SJN parishioners who would like to 
help with this transportation.   

If interested in helping or in need of a ride, contact Randy Martin at    
rem7662@aol.com or at 734-455-7662. 
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Vocations Chalice 

A Program of Awareness                         

and Prayer for Vocations 

The Vocations Chalice is a tangible 
way of increasing awareness of      
vocations to the priesthood, the        
permanent deaconate, and the          
consecrated life.  Images create        
attitudes, and attitudes lead to          
actions.  Children will be asking       
questions and more people will be   
talking about vocations, and the       
priesthood, in particular.   

 

To sign up to host the Vocations                 
Chalice, please email your request to: 

Vocations@StJohnNeumann.us 

 

St. John Neumann Parish gratefully         

acknowledges 

 

Jim & Denise Pryce & Family 

 

For hosting the Chalice and Praying           
for Vocations this past week                       

in their home! 
 

REMINDER REGARDING PRAYER LIST REQUESTS 

So many of our friends and family 

are currently afflicted with           

ongoing, serious illnesses.  Because 

of the number of requests, we 

must limit the reading of a specific 

name to three weeks.  At that time, 

names can be placed indefinitely in 

the bulletin for prayer requests.   

Of course, if there is a significant 

change in the condition of        

someone, we can put them back on the verbal list again 

for a couple weeks.  We ask that you please honor this 

policy in fairness to all who have requested our prayers.  

Thank you. 

Sunday August 11, 2013  ● Noon to 6pm

St. Dunstan’s Parish Grounds  ● 1526 Belton

Picnic Favorites at Nominal Prices

Music

Karaoke

Dancing

Requests

Drawings on the Hour 

Starting at 1PM

GORDO THE 

MAGICIAN

Show Time 

2:00pm-3:00pm

GAMES
ALL DAY

(Closed 2-3pm)

Women’s Spirituality Group 

Please join us. We will be reading Twelve 
Steps to a Compassionate Life, by Karen 
Armstrong and gathering monthly to explore 
our questions and reflections in our journey 
of faith.  

Meetings will be facilitated by Sr. Arlene 
Kosmatka. OP. 

First meeting: Tuesday, Sept. 3 at 7:00 pm. 

The following meetings will be on the first 
Monday of the month. 

Questions? Call Vicki Wasylyshyn at             
734-416-9405. 


